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Justice Ross 
President 
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Level 4, 11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
 
 
By email: chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au  
 
 
Dear President Ross, 
 
AM2021/51 – Application by Professionals Australia to vary the Architects Award 2020 (“the 
Award”) to extend the operation of Schedule X 
 
We act for the Association of Consulting Architects Australia (ACAA) in relation to the 
application made by Professionals Australia to extend the operation of Schedule X of the 
Award to 31 December 2021. 
 
We are instructed that our client supports the application and does not wish to be further 
heard on this matter. 
 
Accordingly, we respectfully request that the Commission take note of this correspondence 
and ACAA’s position as part of its consideration of application and to be advised of the 
progress of this matter, but otherwise that ACAA be excused from attending. 
 
Should the Commission require any further information, please don’t hesitate to contact the 
author, on the numbers listed below. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Thomas Earls 
Partner 
 
E: tom@fairworklawyers.com.au 
M: 0409 939 010 
 
CC: Michelle Anthony 
  manthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au  
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